Penkivil Precinct Minutes

MONDAY 3rd APRIL 2006 IN COUNCIL CHAMBERS

Co-Chairs: Nicole Stevens

Secretary: Gersha Shteyman.

In attendance: Councillor Ingrid Strewe, Councillor George Copeland; Dan Joannides, Manager, Technical Services.

18 residents attended the meeting.

Meeting opened at 7.30pm.

The chairperson opened the meeting and thanked everyone for attending.

1. Resignation of Kerrie Lee and Vivian Falk.

Kerrie Lee’s resignation was announced at the meeting due to her partners illhealth (letter below). Vivian Falk (Co-chair) has had to resign as well due to her illhealth. She has expressed her interest in carrying on in the capacity as Co-chair but not as the main Chairperson. A new Chairperson will need to be voted in the next meeting which is an AGM. 

3 April 2006

Dear Penkivil Precinct residents

Please accept this as formal notification of my resignation as co-convenor of Penkivil Precinct committee, effective immediately.

I apologise for not attending tonight’s meeting and resigning in person, but my partner’s serious illness while we were overseas and subsequent delayed return to Australia have meant that I have had to shed all other responsibilities and concentrate on supporting him in his rehabilitation.

My association with the precinct has been frustrating and stressful at times, but ultimately rewarding. I believe the precinct system is vital in giving residents an opportunity to participate in the democratic process, at a grassroots level, and the incoming committee has my very best wishes.

Thanks to all those residents who have assisted over the years, especially committee members Vivian Falk, Gersha Shteyman, Nicholas Newton and the late Frank Ormsby, as well as council’s community liaison coordinators, most recently Nicole Stevens, plus Councillors Ingrid Strewe, George Copeland, Richard Davidson and former Mayor and Ward Councillor Paul Pearce. 

With best wishes to all.

Kerrie Lee

The Precinct duly noted and thanked Kerrie Lee and Vivian Falk for all their efforts on behalf of the Precinct.

2. Extraordinary meeting to discuss traffic issues in the Penkivil Precinct area.

Dan Joannides – Manager Technical Services was at the meeting to speak and answer any resident questions.

Cnr Ocean Street/Bondi Road

Many people have been crossing there and this has proven very dangerous with many people being injured. It is illegal to cross there but the reality is that people will continue doing so and we need to think of ways to protect them.
There has been a suggestion made to put pedestrian refuges on Bondi Road. This will result in a loss of roughly 4-6 parking spaces.
There will be no hope of traffic lights in that area as there are already traffic lights at Bennet Street and Watson Street.
It was decided that refuges should be put in Ocean Street only so as not to lose parking spaces on Bondi Road. This is to provide safe crossing for Pedestrians and also stop cars cutting the corner.

Residents need to write to Dan Joannides to show whether they are for or against this idea.

Angle parking Woodstock and Kenilworth Streets.

Residents have three options:
1. do nothing
2. angle parking on the north side
3. angle parking on the south side

This would potentially increase parking by 38 spaces each on Kenilworth and Woodstock.
Residents expressed concern that without Residential preferential parking or meter parking, that the angle parking would be quickly filled up and these streets would just become commuter parking for the railway station.

Residential Parking Scheme would be of the same type as introduced in other parts of Sydney. Caravan, boats etc are not entitled to park on the street. Residents will have to have more cars than can be housed in their garage to get spots on the street ie if a family has three cars and a double garage then they will receive one street spot. Residents can also purchase visitor parking spots on the street – maximum of three.

Proposal for Residential preferential parking will go out sometime this week and must be back by Friday 28th April. If they do not get 70% response from residents in the surveyed area then they will do nothing.

Some residents were upset that the survey does not include different options or space for them to suggest their options. It was reported that residents can add comments in the comment section of the survey and these do get looked at. The RTA design the survey. Traffic committee can decide on things and make suggestions (members include RTA, police, state member etc) but RTA have the veto power on a number of very important issues.

One resident spoke about how angle parking in Woodstock Street was proposed and knocked back over six years ago. This was because it doesn’t matter how much parking it will be filled up quickly and the streets will become a parking lot. Residents agreed that we are not going to solve anything with angle parking without some scheme to restrict parking as well.

Angle parking issue only the street concerned is considered. For the parking scheme – the geographical area is surveyed. Residents were unhappy with this, seeing potential problems in getting one scheme through and not the other – ie they did not want angle parking without a parking scheme. Residents asked if angle parking and residential parking scheme could be joined together but this was refused because RTA set the parameters of the survey.

Patrol by parking officers.

Late this week/early next week there will be a circular about parking to educate people about illegal parking. If residents have a particular problem with people parking illegally they can report this to Council and rangers can specifically target that area.

Woodstock Ave/Paul Lane.

People park across ‘No Standing’ signage faded so the cars cannot be booked. Ring Tim DeGraaf 9369 8000 to replace signage.

No Standing signage.

Currently there is a rule that cars cannot park 10m from the corner. Residents requested that in certain streets, signs could be put up so allow parking less than 10m from the corner – another car park at least could be created. Council is reticent to put signs up because of the huge cost. Council is about to write to Precincts and Precincts can propose four corners they would like to have this done.

‘No Standing’ signs are old, since 1999 signage was standardized across Australia and now only signs of ‘No stopping’.

Drop-off zones.

Council will consider drop-off zones outside medical facilities etc and Precincts can submit proposals.

People parking over time limit.

Some residents wanted to know how well parking over time limit was policed as people seemed to be parking over this time.


Meeting closed 9pm

Next meeting: 7.30pm, Monday, 19 June 2006, in Council Chambers. This meeting will be an AGM.
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